Town of East Hampton
Economic Development Commission

Regular Meeting

Tuesday, 20, 2016
East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room
MINUTES

Present: Jack Solomon, Tim Csere, James Monahan, Ted Turner, Kate Adams, Terry Sprankle, Town Manager Mike Maniscalco 

Absent: Erin Hall
Call to order:  Chairperson Solomon called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.
Approvals:
a) Regular Meeting of November 15, 2016: A motion was made by Mr. Csere and seconded by Mr. Monahan to approve the regular meeting minutes of November 15, 2016.  Voted 5-0 in favor. (Mr. Sprankle was not yet present during this vote)
Public Comment: None
Old Business:
New Business Update: It was mentioned that Sports on 66 is now open.
Belltown Spotlight on Business/Discussion on types of businesses spotlighted: Ace Hardware is the current business spotlighted.

A motion was made by Mr. Csere and seconded by Mr. Turner that the next two Belltown Spotlight on Business businesses are Rossini’s and KOCO. Voted 6-0 in favor.
Discussion: Mr. Maniscalco recommended American Distilling for a future spotlight. There was then a discussion of the manner of choosing businesses, with Mr. Maniscalco recommending putting all the businesses in a basket and choosing a new one each month. The EDC members thought that this would not be a better way to choose, as the current way of choosing, (through discussion each month) allows them to pick a business for timing; for example Rossini’s is celebrating their 25th Anniversary. Also discussed was that two letters were received nominating Skin Care Spa. It was decided that they will continue to use the system of their judgment and discussion to choose businesses, rather than random choosing.
List of businesses discussed for the Belltown Spotlight on Business Award: 

Red Door, Stop & Shop, Eversource, American Distilling, Paul’s & Sandy’s Too, Sports on 66, Tang, Abbeez, Sophia’s, Skin Care Spa, Businesses in Theater Square such as Bert’s Dry Cleaners, Team Fitness and the Fireplace business. 
Buxton Commercial Retail Service:
Buxton is a company that researches a particular town and then tells the town which retail businesses would be a good fit, then tries to bring these businesses in to the town. The service costs $50,000 annually. Ms. Adams noted that the town would need to think if this cost would be recouped in a retail tax base over time. Mr. Monahan suggested that if they had a regional program, we could join at a lower cost. Ms. Adams stated that she doesn’t think they work that way. Discussion was held on the EDC budget, and the process an expense of this nature would need to go through to get approved. It was suggested that this item be revisited after the Spring.  All members thanked Ms. Adams for doing the research on this topic. 

March 21, 2017 Meeting with Invited Businesses: Details of this meeting were discussed. This is the regular EDC meeting which will include businesses in town, along with Jeff Pugliese from the Middlesex Chamber. More details will be discussed at the January 17, 2017 meeting. It was decided that Ms. Hall will chair this event, with Mr. Turner co-chairing. Mr. Maniscalco stated that he has a list of the businesses in town that can be obtained from Ms. Sirois.
Business Networking Event April 12, 2017: A motion was made by Mr. Monahan and seconded by Mr. Csere, to postpone imminent plans for the Business Before Hours breakfast and consider doing it later in the Spring or early Summer in conjunction with the Chamber or some other body.  Voted 6-0 in favor.
Discussion: The group wanted to wait until Ms. Hall was present to plan this item.
PowerPoint/Tri-fold for Attracting Business: Mr. Maniscalco asked Ms. Adams to email the final draft and the Town Manager’s office will print them to put in their office, the Clerk’s office and the Library. Mr. Monahan suggested the information be presented at the March meeting to get the opinion of other business people in town. 
EDC Website – Links to MCRC and Others: Mr. Monahan reported that there no changes yet, resources are forthcoming. Ms. Adams suggested looking at Glastonbury’s page as an example. This will be on the January agenda as well.
High School Internships for EH City Organizations: Mr. Monahan spoke with Superintendent of Schools, Paul Smith, High School Principal John Fidler, and the guidance counselors regarding strong students with an interest in a particular vocation being able to intern with some businesses but also the Police Department, the Town Manager and more. This would need to be during the academic year as the school staff is not present to administer the program in summer. Mr. Monahan suggested that a term paper could be completed by the student at the end of the internship. There is a current job shadow program for students. Mr. Monahan is now waiting to hear back from Principal Fidler. It was suggested that Principal Fidler be invited to a meeting and/or the Superintendent be invited to the Business Before Hours event to meet businesses.
Town Business Focus Group: It was noted that if businesses were invited to a focus group meeting with the EDC they may not likely say exactly what is on their minds regarding running a business in town. It was decided that there may be more information during the planned business networking events. 
EDC on Facebook: Ms. Adams stated that people are getting more active with the Facebook page and gave statistics on how many views/shares certain posts received. Mr. Maniscalco noted that they can pull items from his Twitter feed if they choose to. Mr. Monahan suggested a Facebook tutorial by Ms. Adams and Ms. Hall for the other members at the next meeting.

East Hampton Tourism: A discussion was held on the 250th anniversary celebrations and how this relates to tourism/EDC. Chairperson Solomon asked if there was anything the EDC should be doing to promote tourism in East Hampton. This led to a discussion on tourist attractions in the town (Pumpkintown, the Lake), and what resources the EDC has to promote tourism. Ms. Adams asked for the members to email her ideas to post on Facebook regarding tourism any time they think of something. Further discussion was held on who the boards and commissions in town report to and the structure, which led to a side discussion on water and the water task force.

Business Showcase Event – Summer 2017: This will be discussed during the January 2017 meeting.
New Business: 
Thank you letter to Jay Pugliese: Signed and ready to send.
Town Manager’s Report: Mr. Maniscalco reported that there had been a fire a few days before at 13 Summit Street, which is an abandoned factory in the Village that was a potential redevelopment location. He believes the owner will be forced to condemn the building as a result of the fire, which puts an obstacle up for redevelopment opportunities.
The demo is substantially complete at 13 Watrous Street, this was paid for by STEAP Grant funding as it is a Brownfields site. The project is moving along, despite the uncovering of a previously unknown chamber that is filling with water. The town is working to find the source.

Mr. Maniscalco recently sat on a regional panel review for the Council of Governments for the RFP for the Growth Smart Initiative. Ninnigret Partners will probably come and hold a public forum to determine what big picture things the community wants to accomplish as a region. 
The current EDC budget of $4,865 was discussed, and details will be forwarded to all members by email. Discussion was held on a future budget proposal from the EDC. Mr. Csere and Chairperson Solomon will prepare something for the EDC’s review in January. 
Public Comments: None
Chairperson Solomon adjourned the meeting at 8:04 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Clerk
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